HAMPTON FALLS CEMETERY TRUSTEES MEETING

Draft

October 5, 2017

1:15 P.M.

Present: J. Bohm, F. Brown, T. H-Beattie, G. Swain and R. Russell.

The minutes of the September meeting were read and accepted.

OLD BUSINESS;

Discussion on whether to pay a bill from the town for stump removal at West View ensued followed by a discussion as to the location of the cemetery boundary line. F. Brown says there is a bound marker at the s. east corner of the cemetery which indicates the fence is well within the bounds and the tree stump in question is there fore on town property. J. Bohn and others to inspect following the meeting.

J. Bohm reported he had attended the selectmen s meeting to defend the 2018 budget.

NEW BUSINESS;

- F. Brown reported he had checked into the cost of 10' 4x4s at Home Depot, \$12.17 each. We need 42 of them to replace the existing rails at Oak Lawn. The price would be similar from Lowe's. It was suggested to get a quote from Select Wood in Portsmouth and C.P. Company in South Hampton before proceeding.
- J. Bohm noted that several calls had been received about the grass in both West View and Oak Lawn cemeteries needing mowing. During the meeting G. Godfrey of town appeared to also complain of the length of the grass. J. Bohm will speak to the lawn maintenance crew about mowing one more time before fall clean-up begins.

Meeting adjourned at 2:30 P.M. Next meeting November 2, 2017

Respectfully submitted,

Georgianna Swain Secretary